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ACP Off-campus Program  

ACP Off-campus Program was held at Kansai University International Studies 
 

 
 

An off-campus program entitled, “The Japanese Safety Management and Japanese Culture” was held at Kansai 

University of International Studies (KUIS) from Sunday, March 4 to Tuesday, March 13, 2018, where 19 

students from six ACP consortium-member universities in four countries participated. The participating students 

learned about the damage caused by the Great Hanshin-Awaji Earthquake and preparedness for earthquake 

disasters through lectures and fieldwork. On the last day of the program, a presentation session was held in 

which participants reported their study results. In regard to their impressions of disaster prevention policies in 

Japan they said, “Elementary school education in Japan seems progressive as disaster education and disaster 

prevention programs are incorporated.” 

 

                               
Kobe Earthquake Memorial Museum Life-saving training Final presentation 
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ACP consortium universities celebrated KUIS 20th anniversary  
 

Kansai University of International Studies’ 20th anniversary ceremony and a celebratory party were held at 

Hotel Okura Kobe on Saturday, September 29. Many foreign guests participated. Among them the following 

guests from ACP-member universities attended the ceremony and party, with a total of around 330 people 

celebrating the 20th milestone of the university together. 

[Universiti Utara Malaysia:] 

Prof. Dr. Ahmad Bashawir Haji Abdul Ghani, Vice Chancellor and President 

Assoc. Prof. Ts M Farizal Rajemi, Ph.D.  

[University of Lampung:] 

Prof. Dr. Hasriadi Mat Akin, Rector 

Prof. Dr. Bujang Rahman, Vice Rector for Academic Affairs  

Prof. Dr. Cipta Ginting, Director of Collaboration Development and International Affairs 

Mr. Mudji Rachmat Ramelan, SE, MBA, Chief Official of International Office at Faculty of Economics and  

Business  

 

Dr. Atsushi Hamana, president of KUIS, proposed in his speech the three keywords of “Globalization,” “Safety,” 

and “Management,” and expressed his determination to implement education that emphasizes these three 

keywords as part of the university’s future mission. 

We appreciate the ACP members’ participation. 

 

  
Overseas guests Breaking open a ceremonial sake barrel 



KUIS NEWS LETTER 
 

3 
 

ACP NEWS LETTER 
Vol. 3 

January 8, 2019 

 The delegation from University of Lampung inspected the disaster 
prevention facilities in Miki City  

 

After participating in Kansai University of International Studies’ 20th anniversary ceremony and celebratory 

party, the delegation from the University of Lampung (UNILA) took the opportunity to meet with university 

faculty and officials to discuss the operation of the Certificate Program in UNILA. On the following day, they 

also made inspections of JICA, Miki Disaster Prevention Park, the disaster-stockpiling base, and other facilities. 

UNILA plans to develop a program with safety management education at the core, and is now proceeding with 

preparations in coordination with the ACP. 

  
 

 

 

Stockpiling base Meeting 

What comes next                     
February 20 – March 1 

ACP Off-Campus program 

Venue: Kansai University of International Studies 

 

February 27 

ACP Conference: International Expert Session on “Future Perspective of Safety Management in Asia” 

Keynote speaker: Dr. Mohd Shukri Ab Yajid (President, MSU),  

Prof. Dr. Hasriadi Mat Akin (Rector, UNILA) 

Venue: Kansai University of International Studies 

 

February 28 

The 7th ACP Conference 

Theme: Certificate Program of Safety Management 

Venue: Kansai University of International Studies 
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Management and Science University signed MOA  
 

A delegation from Management and Science University (MSU) visited Japan on October 7, 2018 and met with 

Dr. Atsushi Hamana, President of KUIS, and Dr. Kawawaki, Director of the Center for the Promotion of Global 

Education, KUIS, to sign a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for promoting joint certificate programs. This 

MOA was already signed by President Dr. Hamana and Dr. Mahatma Kufepaksi, Vice President of UNILA, at 

the 6th ACP conference held on February 12, 2018. The MOA has now come into effect among the three parties, 

MSU, UNILA and KUIS. 

Furthermore, consultations were carried out in the talks by the two university presidents regarding their 

perspectives on future cooperation between the two universities. 

 

 

 

 

From the right Dr. Hamana (KUIS President), Dr. Shukri (MSU President), Dr. Hamid (MSU Vice Chancellor),  

Dr. Ghazali (MSU Vice President), Dr. Khatibi (MSU Senior Vice President) 


